
Selectmen’s Meeting 
April 28, 2015 

 
Attendance: Lori Bennett, Wayne Miller, Kim Ashley and DJ Curtis. 
    
Lori Bennett called for the Pledge of Allegiance at 6:08 pm and then called the meeting to order. 
 
Lori made a motion to approve the minutes of April 14, 2015 with corrections. Motion was 2nd by Wayne Miller 
approved 2-0. 
 
Visitors: 
 
Report of officers and committees: 
 
Animal Control Officer- Jacqueline Frye:   
No Report 
 
CEO- Eric Gulbrandsen: 
 
Clerk – Alberta Ridlon: 
The Selectmen signed an appointment form for Jacqueline Frye. 
Alberta left a note asking the Selectmen to have someone call the State for the Town Charter.  The Town Auditor is 
asking for a copy.  Wayne said the Charter burned in a fire in the 1800’s. 
Alberta left questions regarding the emergency lighting in the Town Office.  Wayne said he would have this addressed to 
when the track lights are installed. 
Alberta left a note regarding culverts on Hardscrabble Road that they needed to be picked up. 
 
SVFD - Corin Meehan: 
No report. 
 
Road Commissioner – Stephen Bennett: 
Lori reported a wash out on Lee Gray Road.  They will be ditching that area to keep that from happening again. 
They have been stockpiling gravel, Lori said  
The intersection sweeping will be done shortly, Lori also said. 
Wayne asked Lori about the road sign for Fern Drive.  She said they would put that up as well as Hardscrabble Road. 
Wayne mentioned that he noticed the last time it was plowed, that there is a wind roll of sand on the side of Webber 
Pond Road. Lori said she would have Stephen look at it. 
 
Admin. Assistant – Diana Curtis (DJ) 
DJ reviewed comments from auditor with the Selectmen. 
The annual Insurance application was reviewed and signed by Selectmen. 
 
Old Business: 
Lori will be talking with Nate regarding repairs tomorrow. 
Wayne asked about the porta potty issue.  It doesn’t appear that anyone uses it.    Wayne said that two of the three 
picnic tables are in poor condition, rotten and one is alright.   
 
New Business: 
Lori called Sharon Jackson’s office, Town of Fryeburg, regarding the $1500 for plowing.  Originally in December Sharon 
said a check would be going out.  The bookkeeper said they were looking for an invoice.  Lori asked DJ to prepare and 
send an invoice to the Town of Fryeburg. 
 



The Selectmen discussed paying the winter road contractor $3000 for plowing Sweden’s portion of Smarts Hill Road and 
the ½ mile of Smarts Hill Road in Fryeburg.  Sweden will pay the contractor for the ½ mile of Smarts Hill at the current 
mileage rate. 
 
The Planning Board is meeting May 19, 2015 regarding a dock on Stearns Pond. 
 
The Selectmen discussed the handling of tax acquired property. 
 
Communications: 
 
Mail Received: 
 
Next meeting will be May 12, 2015 at 6:00 pm. 
 
Lori made a motion to adjourn at 7:22 pm. Wayne 2nd the motion and it was passed 2-0. 
 
Respectfully 
 
 
Diana J. Curtis 
Adm. Asst. to Board of Selectmen 
  
 
 
 
   
 

 


